
BALDWIN FIRE DEPARTMENT          | March 2021    

   

MONTHLY TOWN FIRE MEETING 

March 29, 2021 

Meeting called to order at 18:35 by Chief Kyle Estes. 

February 2021 minutes were read and accepted. 

 

Annual Mandatory Processes 

• Hose testing will be completed April 15th. 

• Dues paid for Cumberland County Fire Association. 

• Truck testing will be in May. 

• Compressor, SCBA and Hydro testing to take place June and July. 

Equipment 

• The DEP did not approve excavation work for Quaker Brook stand pipe.  Will have Mud 

City Dive service investigate what can be done at Quaker Brook and Woods Mill. 

• Discussed stand pipe work at Sand Pond.  Was decided to postpone this work to 2022. 

• Batteries keep drawing down on small forestry truck.   Looks like a master switch 

already by battery box.  Checking to see if that might work.  Driver side rear tire is 

leaking. 

• The big forestry truck hasn’t had air when going to use it.  Possibly moisture in the line.  

Still needs to be fixed. 

• Need to acquire 4 more Indian tanks. 

• We received 10 pails of Chemguard class A foam. 

 

Record management 

• Photo ids will probably me done in May and June, after determining current members of 

Fire Department. 

 

Training 

• Annual mandatory training make-up will be April 7th, at 5:30 PM. 

Personnel  

• Steve Sanders has joined as new member.  His call sign will be 309. 

• A memorial service for Chief Norm McKenney is scheduled for May 1st. 

 

Special Events 

• Need a workday to switch engine 5 and engine 1.  Did not schedule during the meeting. 

Operations (calls, SOPs, etc.) 

• We reviewed SOP 38. 

 

Next meeting at 6:30 on March 29th, 2021 at the Baldwin Community Center. 


